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The Annual General Meeting of the  

Coffs Harbour Surf Life Saving Club  

 will be held on Sunday 23rd August 2015  

commencing at 4.00pm at the Clubhouse  

 

Photo by Cath Ninness  
Board of Directors  

Agenda  
1. To confirm the minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting.  

2. To receive the Annual Report of the Board and the Secretary's Statement of 

accounts and Balance Sheet for the preceding financial year.  

3. To receive the Auditor's Report for the preceding financial year.  

4. To Change Directors as provided for in the constitution  

5. To consider a notice of an intention to move the following special resolution : 

òThat Clause R12.5.2 of the Clubs constitution be amended to read "The financial year of the 

Club shall commence on the first day of May and end on the last day of April each year with 

the exception of the 2015/2016 financial year which shall commence on the first day of July 

2015 and conclude on the 30th Day of April 2016"  

6. Any business of which due notice has been given.  

7. Such other business as may be brought in accordance with the     

    Constitution.  

Back row: Paul Worland (Director), Tony Mutkins (Director of Administration and Finance), David Morgan 

(Director), Terry Lockart (Director of Business Operations). Front row: Paul Ninness (President), Rachael Smyth 

(Director of Surf Life Saving).  Absent: Darren Jameson (Director of Member Services).  
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Board of Directors  
President: Paul Ninness  

Director of Surf Life Saving: Rachael Smyth  

Director of Administration and Finance: Tony Mutkins  

Director of Business Operations: Terry Lockart  

Director of Member Services: Darren Jameson  

Director: David Morgan  

Director: Paul Worland  

Licensee: John Wake  

Patron: Horrie Brauer  

Vice Patron: John Cowling  

Surf and Beach Committee  
Chairperson:  Rachael Smyth (Director of SLS)  

Patrol Manager:  Jamie Marschke  

Junior Activities Manager:  Brad Beech  

Education Manager:  Jamie Marschke  

Surf Sports Manager:  Matt OõDonnell 

Team Manager:  Mick Carah  

Competition Manager:  Mick Carah  

Head Coach:  Mark Beavis  

Senior Coach:  Mick Carah  

Junior Head Coach:  Sean Golding  

Junior Coach:  Tony Nolan  

Ski Captain:  John Willoughby  

Boat Captain:  Morgan McDonough  

Vice Boat Captain:  Grant Rigden  

Mobile Services Manager:  Shane Ellis 

Vice Mobile Services Manager:  Matt OõDonnell 

First Aid Officer:  Mark Beavis  

Radio Officer:  Mark Beavis  

OH&S Officer:  Jamie Marschke  

Member Protection Officer:  Cath Ninness  

Business Operations Committee  
Terry Lockart (Chairperson), John Wake, Tony Mutkins  

Administration and Finance Committee  
Tony Mutkins (Chairperson), Scott Bohringer, Angus Smyth  

Life Members  
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H. Riding*  

R. Shanahan*  

F. Bastian* 

C. Braithwaite*  

C. Williams*  

E. Gailer*  

J. Pollock*  

B. Walker*  

T. Slack* 

M. Smith*  

G. Voigt*  

B. Malouf  

T. Healey*  

J. Lawler*  

A. Dawson*  

J. Mills 

W. Palmer  

J. Cowling  

J. Petersen  

R. Pickering  

J. Down  

G. Thorn 

C. Filipeck  

M. Gawne  

E. Hilton* 

F. Hulbert  

G. O'Brien*  

T. Lockart  

T. McLean  

P. Wallace*  

D. Day  

B. Lawler 

J. Marschke  

C. Tempone  

J. Wake  

T. Mutkins 

M. Beavis  

T. Maher  

 

(*Deceased).  
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On behalf of the Board of Directors, it is a 

great pleasure to present this yearõs Annual 

Report on both the activities undertaken 

throughout the Club and the financial 

performance in what has been a 

challenging twelve months from a business 

and economic perspective. Whilst the 

reports from the respective Directors and 

Office Bearers will provide greater insights 

on the achievements of individuals and 

their sections as a collective, I would like to 

acknowledge the support, efforts and 

achievements of some key contributors in 

assisting the Club Management team 

advance and improve services to the 

community as well as the most valuable 

asset we have ð our members ranging from 

our U6õs in the Juniors through to our Life 

Members.  

This year from the business (Licensed) 

operations of the Club, it has been a 

particularly challenging twelve months to 

negotiate through as seen with two other 

Registered Clubõs in Coffs Harbour 

unfortunately closing their doors, however, 

with the astute leadership of Directors Terry 

Lockart and Tony Mutkins and the House 

Committee and Finance Committees they 

chair, our Club has come through in very 

good shape both financially and at the 

same time continue to upgrade our 

facilities which will be only of benefit to the 

Club and members into the future.  

Congratulations and a sincere thank you to 

all our members for their valued 

contribution over the past twelve months 

no matter how big or small it may have 

been, the old adage of òmany hands 

make light workó could not be more true in 

assisting the Club to be as successful as we 

have been and strive to be in the future. 

Whilst òVigilance and Serviceó may not be 

SLSAõs motto anymore, a massive thank you 

to our Patrolling members and our 

Educators (lead by Rachael Smyth and 

Jamie Marschke) for their efforts over the 

past season in striving to live up to those 

words. This part of our Club is our core 

business (service to the community) along 

with educating our Youth through the 

assistance of the great team organizing our 

Junior (Nippers) activities. To our volunteer 

surf coaches and loyal competitors that 

have stuck with us as we continue to 

develop and revitalize this area of the 

Clubõs operations from our Juniors up, thank 

you for your dedication, efforts and success 

that came yours and in turn, the Clubõs way 

over the last twelve months. Several 

individual and team awards were 

presented at our Annual Presentation night 

(with a full list provided separately within 

the report) and I wish to congratulate them 

on their achievements.  

In November last year, the Clubõs Annual 

Interstate Surfcraft Carnival ticked over for 

the 41 st running of the event. Whilst we 

have had several valued sponsors and 

supporters of the Club (also acknowledge 

elsewhere in the report) through out the 

season and for the Carnival, I would like to 

make special mention of the Carnivalõs 

naming right sponsor C.ex Coffs and thank 

the Clubõs Board through Chairman David 

Doyle and CEO John Rafferty for their 

support of many years and look forward to 

our on -going partnership for years to come. 

Also thanks to the many club volunteers 

that assisted in the overall success of the 

Crafty and the Hugo Smyth Memorial 

Classic held in conjunction as well as the 

Rotary Club of Coffs Harbour assisting our 

Juniors provide the catering services.  

The other major event conducted by the 

Club, was the Annual HQB Australia Day 

Fun Run. Thank you to coordinator Terry 

Maher and his team for the successful 

conduct again this year and the HQB 

Financial team as the major sponsor.  

Presidentõs Message 
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Without the ongoing support of our media 

partners NBN Television, Radio 2CSFM and 

Star FM as well as the Coffs Coast Advocate, 

we would not be able to promote and share 

the efforts of our members, events and 

supporters with the community we serve and 

sincerely thank them for their assistance.  

To those members of the Club and their 

extended families who have suffered the loss 

of the passing of loved ones over the past 

twelve months our thoughts remain with you.  

To our parent bodies in SLSA and SLSNSW 

through SLS North Coast Branch, Branch 

President Kerry Clancy, Branch Officers and 

fellow Clubs throughout the Branch, thank 

you for your guidance and support through 

out the season as well as Branch sponsors 

Newcastle Permanent Building Society. On 

behalf on the Club, I would also like to thanks 

our elected members of government at a 

Federal, State and Local level and their 

respective staff / departments at all levels for 

their ongoing support of our club and the life 

saving movement in general that allow us to 

provide the community service we proudly 

provide.  

The Surf Club Bar & Restaurant team has 

continued to work with us for what the 

Board believes is a great partnership and 

continues to be one that is mutually 

beneficial. Thank you to Matt and Nicole and 

their team for their efforts in helping our 

businesses grow together and the kind 

support you have provided throughout the 

year towards our volunteer endeavors.  

I would like to acknowledge the wonderful 

efforts and dedication of my fellow Board of 

Directors consisting of Tony Mutkins, Rachael 

Smyth, Terry Lockart, Paul Worland, David 

Morgan and Darren Jameson (who joined the 

team this year as the Director of Member 

Services) and our professional staff (in 

particular Julie and Ben) who have provided 

us support on a daily basis along with the 

Club members serving on the various Sub 

Committees that the respective Directors rely 

on to help conduct the portfolios they are 

responsible for. We have collectively faced 

some challenging times and decisions over 

the last twelve months but have always been 

resolved in what we have thought to be the 

best interest of the Club overall.  

The final thank you is to my fellow club 

members for entrusting your elected Board of 

Directors, the privilege the leading and 

managing the affairs of this wonderful Club 

for the past two years and collectively look 

forward in anticipation of being of service to 

you in the coming years.  

Look forward to seeing you all at Parky 

sometime in the near future.  

Paul Ninness  

Club President  

Continued from page 3  

John Mills awarded Life 

Membership of SLSNSW 

John being presented with the his life 

membership award by Tony Haven, President of 

Surf Life Saving New South Wales  

/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ Ŏƭǳō [ƛŦŜ aŜƳōŜǊ WƻƘƴ aƛƭƭǎ 

h!a ƻƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ƭƛŦŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ {ǳǊŦ [ƛŦŜ 

{ŀǾƛƴƎ bŜǿ {ƻǳǘƘ ²ŀƭŜǎΦ 
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Director of Surf Life Savingõs Report 

The 2014/2015 season has been one of 

change within our lifesaving department. To 

develop and grow, change is necessary in 

order to improve upon the solid foundation 

that this club has been built upon. Change is 

a positive as it allows us to focus on how we 

can improve for our members and for the 

community.   

We implemented the beginning of a new 

phase with the trial of full day patrols, this was 

adopted with the intention to make it easier 

for our patrolling members to schedule patrols 

around other commitments, although hesitant 

in the pre -season the majority of our members 

adapted to the full day format and feedback 

was positive. Thank you for your support it is 

our mission to make patrols a rewarding and 

fun environment for you all.   

This season as a team we have achieved our 

aim of zero preventable deaths on Park 

Beach, due to the efforts of our patrolling 

members whom, through their vigilance have 

upheld the high standards of the red and 

yellow brigade. Our patrol members clocked 

up 5360 hours keeping Park Beach safe this 

season. The weather conditions and patterns 

saw a resurgence in beach goers with 

attendance of 18,939, a total of 124 rescues 

being conducted over the season, 490 

preventative actions and 24 first aid actions 

being conducted by our members.   

Unfortunately we received 2 patrol breaches 

over the season, on both occasions due to no 

shows we did not fulfill the required awards at 

the start of the rostered patrol. The situation 

was quickly rectified on both occasions by 

calling for subs, however it highlights the 

importance to our patrolling members to 

ensure they have found a replacement if they 

canõt attend patrol. We have learnt a 

valuable lesson and have implemented 

measures to ensure that all patrols have 

sufficient awards by upskilling our members 

with higher awards and highlighting the 

importance that the patrol captain plays 

leading and communicating with their patrol 

teams regarding attendance and fulfilling 

their patrol commitments.   

Next season there is no room for error and I 

ask that we all are mindful of our obligations 

and the importance of your individual roles 

within your patrol teams. I have every 

confidence that as a team we can work 

seamlessly towards maintaining a high 

standard of lifesaving.       

 Thank you to our Patrol Captains for the 

leadership of your patrol teams throughout 

the season, your enthusiasm and support of 

the full day patrols has allowed for a smooth 

transition and been integral with managing 

Park Beach.    

 I am extremely proud of the efforts of our 

younger patrolling members and the manner 

in which they conduct themselves, the surf life 

saving movement is undeniably a solid 

foundation for developing confident and 

capable individuals. This is certainly evident 

within our cadet ranks, who are valuable 

members of our patrol teams. I encourage all 

of you to upskill and take advantage of the 

courses available to you. Get involved and 

take ownership of your role in the club.   

The service we provide to the community is 

priceless. We give time, we give commitment, 

we give life. Value your role within our great 

club as without our members we would not 

exist. Take ownership, get involved, be 

passionate about what we do and why we 

do it . Being a member of the surf life saving 

movement is a privilege and honour, wear 

your uniform with pride and stand between 

those red and yellow flags with the 

knowledge that you make a difference every 

time you stand on Park Beach .   

Rach Smyth  

Director of Surf Life Saving   
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Director of Admin. & Finance Report  

We have had a reasonably stable and 

successful year with our overall financial 

position generally being sound.  

Business trading has been in line with 

expectations. We have realised a 

reasonably sound profit from our 

operations, which is essential to contribute 

to our core activities and maintenance of 

our facilities.  

We have maintained a sound liquidity 

position and have spent well on capital 

and maintenance. A special thanks to the 

Tubbyõs White Whales trust and the Old 

Boys committee for the contributions 

towards our clubhouse improvements 

including full length doors to the eastern 

deck, additional chairs required and solar 

system installation. Our facilities are in good 

condition and this needs to be maintained 

in the future.  

Our surf and beach equipment is generally 

in a sound condition and, noting that some 

off season maintenance may be required, 

should continue to serve us well. It  is most 

important to ensure our essential patrol and 

rescue equipment is in sound condition, 

and we have continued to ensure this 

occurs.  

A most vital ingredient to our survival is the 

support of our sponsors, both patrol 

oriented, club general, juniors, or events 

and teams. On behalf of the Club I 

sincerely thank our sponsors, including 

NBNTV,  C.ex Coffs,  Specsavers, Coca Cola 

Amatil,  IGA, Bananacoast Credit Union, 

Amart Allsports, Geoff King Motors, SLSNSW , 

The Good Guys,  Park Beach Plaza, 

Newcastle Permanent Building Society, HQB 

Chartered Accountants, Rotary Club of 

Coffs Harbour, and others mentioned 

elsewhere herein or on our website. Your 

contributions are essential to our future 

survival.   

Our Juniors have had a good season and 

have managed their affairs well. Thanks to 

Brad and the team for your input, support 

and advice. Itõs great to see things looking 

busy and our clubs future continuing to 

happen.  

Our members have again supported the 

Club with their fundraising activities, in 

particular the Old Boys raffles at the 

Greenhouse, and the Board and Ski 

Support Crew raffles at the Pier Hotel. The 

Annual Fun Run again was a success and 

assisted in providing funding for the Club.  

I would like to sincerely thank Julie for her 

continued support. She is a valuable asset 

to our Club and continues to do an 

excellent job supporting our Club and 

making things happen. Thanks sincerely, 

Julie for all your help.  

Finally, thanks to my fellow Committee 

members for your support throughout the 

year. It has been a cohesive committee 

and enjoyable. Thanks for the support.  

To our members, please support your club, 

so we can continue to support you.  

Looking forward to seeing you next season.  

Tony Mutkins  

Director of Finance and Administration  
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We have maintained a steady trade with 

our business operations realising a 

profitable result. We have managed to 

contain expenses as required and have 

had a good overall business turnover 

generally.  

A special thanks to our Bar Manager, Ben, 

and all the staff for your efforts during the 

year. It is important to provide a good level 

of service to our members and guests, and 

you have all done well to make this 

happen.  

We have maintained an excellent 

relationship with our in -house caterers, Matt 

and Nicole who continue to provide an 

excellent level of service. Thanks for your 

continued support and we look forward to 

continuing our relationship into the future. 

The future looks bright so letõs move forward 

and enjoy it.  

On the maintenance and improvements 

front, there has been plenty of things 

happening. The installation of a solar power 

system was completed which is aimed at 

reducing our future costs, particularly the 

increased costs we have incurred over the 

last 12-18 months. A significant contribution 

from the Old Boys fundraising helped make 

this happen. Thanks a lot guys, greatly 

appreciated.  

New weather protection glass sliders have 

been installed on the eastern deck, giving 

a great ambiance to the whole area, and 

providing a much more functional area 

with reduced future maintenance. This 

adds a significant improvement to our 

venue and was made possible via a cash 

contribution from the Tubbyõs White Whales 

Trust. A sincere thanks for this valuable 

contribution.  

Arrangements for re -carpeting of the main 

area are being completed at the time of 

writing this report. It is important to present 

our venue well and this planned 

replacement will ensure our venue is well 

presented and continues to be a 

destination.  

To the Members of the Board, thanks for 

your support for our business operations 

and for supporting our building 

improvements and maintenance works. 

After all it is the club members that get the 

benefit over all.  

Thanks to Wakey (John Wake), our Licensee 

for his support and efforts in making sure our 

licenced operations are supervised and run 

appropriately. Also a big thanks to Charlie 

for all his help and contributions both on 

and off the beach.  

I urge our members to support our 

restaurant and bar activities, it all supports 

the surf and beach activities.  

Terry Lockart  

Director of Business Operations  

Director of Business Operationsõ Report 
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Firstly, I would like to thank the members of 

the club immensely for the warm welcome 

that my family and I have enjoyed since 

joining two seasons ago.  Although not new 

to Surf Life Saving, joining a new club can 

be daunting, but the friendships that we 

have been able to form in such a short time 

speaks volumes for a club this size.  

Taking on the Member Services Directorship 

has had its challenges, as this position was 

dormant for a short period of time.  

There is still a lot of work to be done, but we 

are moving forward at a slow and steady 

pace.  

2015 Youth Leadership Program  

We kicked off the inaugural Youth 

Leadership Program in April, and this will run 

through to October.  We were strong out of 

the gates, with the participants getting into 

fundraising for their lifesaving exchange at 

the end of the season.  The program has hit 

some hurdles as we try to engage in fun 

team building activities, as the younger 

participants cannot participate in those 

identified activities due to their age.  

Regardless, the program will pick up shortly 

as we move towards the lifesaving 

exchange.  

The participants this year are:  

Erin Willis 

Emily Joseph  

Imogen Willis  

Tess Bohringer 

Jyii Mann  

Grace Beech  

Ciara Barry  

Emily Busby 

Tara Leaney  

Lachlan Joseph  

Lachlan Golding  

Jake Golding  

Jack McCormack  

Lachlan OõReilly 

Sean OõReilly 

Zoe Hilliar 

Ben Schultz  

Club Clothing Shop  

We are working to establish a Club Clothing 

Shop and the committee has been formed 

and appointed.  They are currently 

engaged in developing the club clothing 

range for this coming season.  Many thanks 

to: Libby Beech (Coordinator), Joanne 

Hickey, Lisa Bohringer and Darren OõReilly. 

Emergency Response Teams  

The Board has outlined some upcoming 

priorities in Member Services, including the 

establishment of a full -time ERT (Emergency 

Response Team) that will fold into the Surf 

Life Saving NSW Emergency Response 

System.  This will see the establishment of 

24/7 call out teams to respond to 

emergency incidents in and around Coffs 

Harbour.  These teams will work in with other 

emergency service organisations and 

include night IRB operations, SAR (Search 

and Rescue) operations, and disaster 

response.  This will progress and develop 

through 2016.  

It has been a pleasure to join the Board in 

this important directorship, and I look 

forward to our continued success in the 

2015-2016 surf season. 

Darren Jameson  

Member Service Director  

Director of Member Servicesõ Report 
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This season has been business as usual with 

a few more members stepping up for the 

higher awards. Like usual I cannot publicise 

these higher awards enough as they are 

free and knowledge is power!  

We have made good use of our water 

manikin during the IRB crew/driver course, it 

is a great tool for drivers learning pickups 

without having to worry about running over 

patients. This was put into practice with our 

recent squad of crew and drivers, 

congratulations to those who completed 

the course over the many weeks it takes to 

obtain these awards. I am sure we will also 

put it to good use in the upcoming patrols 

to help with keeping our patrol members 

skills sharp and ready for whatever the 

public may throw at them.  

This year has been made easier by the 

clubõs instructors that have helped me 

conduct the many club courses, a big 

effort this season by Rachael Smyth, Matt 

OõDonell, Mark Beavis and Lorenz Beckett. 

Our Branch in -services have been well 

attended by our instructors and assessors, 

so great to see we are ticking a few boxes. 

Without the assistance of these people we 

could not possibly run as many courses as 

we do. So a big thank you to them, the 

club for its ongoing support and our 

members for doing them.  

As usual it is never easy keeping up with the 

mountain of paperwork, a chore we are still 

refining with the branchõs assistance. A big 

thank you to Sue Neil for her ongoing help 

sorting out all the niggling little details and 

member qualifications throughout the 

season.  

The level of members coming through from 

their SRC to the Bronze has improved 

remarkably throughout the years and a 

credit to those giving up their own time to 

educate our future lifesavers. As we have 

all seen, the SRC members can hold their 

own in any rescue situation, we just need to 

work a little harder to retain the large 

numbers that we start off with.  

Letõs look forward to an even better season 

within this great club of ours and lets all 

take a little time 

out to learn 

something new, it 

is not that hard to 

do and I hear the 

instructors are 

good looking.  

Jamie Marschke  

Education Managerõs Report 
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Overall it has been a reasonably good 

season in the mobile services area. As usual 

there were problems with some equipment. 

The IRB Motors had minor issues, but we 

always had sufficient working motors 

available. The ATV had some minor issue 

which have been attended to. IRB hulls are 

all in good condition and generally 

equipment overall is pretty good.  

It is important that our members using this 

equipment make sure that equipment is 

washed down after use, and  go over 

things, and make sure the gear is looked 

after. It would be good if all Patrol Captains 

could check the gear and follow this up at 

the end of a patrol.  

Thanks heaps to the drivers and crews  that 

supported  the club and helped keep our 

beaches safe for the season. We  covered 

our requirements well generally and it is a 

credit to our volunteer members.  

Thanks to the drivers on Sunday mornings at 

Nippers. This support is really beneficial to 

the young ones in promoting surf 

awareness and safety, which is one of the 

clubs key objectives and  the future of our 

club. This assistance is essential and 

invaluable.  

The Craft Carnival and the Hugo Smyth 

Classic were both a success and I thank 

those who helped out with water safety at 

the events.  

Thank to our Director of Surf Life Saving, 

Rachael, Patrol Manager Jamie, and a 

special thanks to Matt O'Donnell for all his 

support, and also the board for their 

support.  

It was a good season, and I look forward to 

supporting the club again next season.  

Shane Ellis, Mobile Services Manager  

Old Boysõ Association  Report 

Mobile Service Managerõs Report 

Once again the Greenhouse Tavern has 

been our main support base with the Friday 

night raffles continuing with predominately 

the same crew of main stays, Terry McLean, 

Paul Mackay, Gary Chase and new recruit 

to the microphone Bill Mackey, all doing a 

great job. Thanks also to Manager Tobias 

and the Greenhouse Tavern for their 

support. Some new faces would be great 

to see on Friday Night at 5.30pm.  

The past season has been a good one with 

the 220 Years Masters Boat Crew winning 

Gold at the State Championships and a 

Bronze at the Australian, well done to 

sweep Deane Crocket and crew, Terry 

Maher, Paul Worland, Brett Field and Paul 

Kelly a top effort.  

Our Sunday arvo meetings on the first 

Sunday of each month {from 2.30} at the 

Surf Club Bar have been most enjoyable 

but we could do with more support. All Old 

Boys and their guests are urged to attend 

this coming season, new faces welcome, 

come along and support the club.  

Our main contribution this season has been 

to plant at the clubhouse in an effort to 

reduce overall running costs. The Old Boys 

contributed $10,000 to the Senior Clubõs 

efforts, thanks to those who helped raise this 

money.  

The coming season is looking good for the 

surf club, while obviously things are tough in 

all areas of the club industry; however Coffs 

Surf Club continues to improve.  

Jim Petersen President  

David Day Secretary  

Terry McLean Treasurer  
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This season saw the club reflect and return 

to its core values of fun and 100% club 

commitment.  

The team consisted mainly of Jedd Venn, 

Lachie OõReilly, Jed Mitchell, Kai Onley, 

Sean OõReilly, Jack Pavey, Jonah Mitchell, 

Erin Willis, Jayden Stevens plus guest 

appearances by other members.  

Our first big carnival was Country at 

Mollymook, with some outstanding results:  

Lachie: 2 nd  in swim and iron person  

Sean: 2nd  swim; 1st tube race;  

           3rd iron person.  

Kai: 2nd  surfboard riding; 3 rd board;  

       4th swim. 

Jack: 1st surfboard  riding.  

Jonah: 2 nd  2km beach run.  

Teams: 1st beach relay; 1 st board rescue:  

             3rd ski relay; 1st Cameron;  

             2nd  board rescue plus other finals.  

State was held at Umina with the following 

highlights:  

Jedd M: 2 nd  beach flags.  

Lachie: 1 st 2km surf swim.  

Jonah: 4 th 2km beach run.  

Plus 11 finals, teams and individual.   

Note: Kai decided to have an appendicitis 

attack and operation which took him out 

for the season, but heõs OK so donõt 

despair.  

Aussies at North Kirra:  

Lachie: 6 th tube race; 7 th 2km surf swim;  

              final surf swim; semi iron person.  

Sean: final of swim and tube, semi of iron  

           person and board.  

The team would like to thank Warren and 

Kay Skinner from the Pier Hotel for the 

opportunity to run the raffles each Friday 

night under the guidance of Kim Bear. John 

Willoughby the Ski Captain, the Board for 

their continuing support, the Board of 

Tubbyõs trust and the Old Boys for their 

mentoring and financial input, and Rachel 

Smyth our Club Captain.  

I would like to make special mention of the 

Juniors, with Brad, Jo and Sean doing a 

fantastic job our club is in good hands folks, 

congratulations again to the Junior team.  

I would personally like to thank the parents 

for their help and continuing support of our 

vision for the Club, it is a real honour to 

coach this team.  

Thank you  

Mark (Freddy) Beavis ,  

John Willoughby  

Ski and Board Report  

Page 11  



 

coffs harbour surf life saving club 2014 -2015 annual report  

tŀƎŜ мн 

Well, itõs been a very busy year in the surf 

boat arena. We started with 5 crews 

working hard and some finished the season 

with outstanding results.  

The masters crew (Coffs Harbour Old Rats) 

of Paul Kelly, Paul Worland, Terry Maher, 

Brett Field, and sweep Deane Crockett had 

some real success winning gold in their 

division at the NSW State titles, and then 

following this up with a bronze at the Aussie 

titles. This is a great achievement. 

Congratulations guys, well done.  

The reserves (Dirty Rats) crew of Tom 

Adams, Mick Ainsworth, Ben Charnock, 

Sonny Kennedy and Deane Crockett 

(sweep) rowed well all season making the 

finals at the State titles.  A strong finish to 

the season saw the reserve crew take out 

their division in the North Coast Boat 

Premiership series to cap off a great 

season.  

Our Junior crew, in their first year out had a 

great season. The crew of Nathan Down, 

Matthew Down, Keiran Riches, Reece 

McKinnon and sweep Brook Down  (sweep) 

attended many carnivals and went well. 

The highlight of their year was clinching a 

silver at the Queensland state titles, a great 

achievement for newcomers.  The John 

Mills Encouragement Award was awarded 

to the crew at the annual presentation 

night acknowledging the great efforts of 

this young and upcoming crew. Well done  

In the Womenõs division our crew (Fat Rats) 

of Melissa Bell, Ashley Noble, Georgia 

Smyth, Rachael Smyth swept by Paul 

Worland worked hard all year and were 

unlucky not to come home with some 

awards. They were unlucky on several 

occasions and probably did not get the 

results they deserve. But the season 

nevertheless was full of enjoyment for all.  

Our open crew had mixed results; Morgan 

McDonough, Grant Rigden, Stuart McVicar, 

Ryan Doyle and sweep Brook Down started 

strongly, but unfortunately illness plagued 

them and they were unable to carry on for 

the season. Perhaps next year will be 

better.  

A special thanks to Geoff King Motors for 

their long term ongoing support for our 

boaties. This is greatly appreciated. Also a 

big thank you to Hoey Moey for their 

sponsorship.  

All in all its been a great season and we 

look forward to improving on this next 

season.  

Boat Report  

The Masters crew: Paul Kelly, Deane Crockett,  

Brett Field, Terry Maher and Paul Worland  



 

Club Person  of the Year.  For outstanding 

contribution by a club member toward the 

development of both the club and its 

members: Brad Beech  

Lewis Watch & Clock Repairs Annual Patrol 

Person Award. For fulfilling all patrol 

requirements and being vigilant while on 

patrol: Kay Joseph  

John Mills Encouragement Award. For 

consistency at training, sportsmanship and 

improvement during the season : 

Junior Boat Crew: Reece McKinnon, Keiran 

Riches, Matt Down, Nathan Down, Brook Down 

(Sweep).  

Mark Wilson Memorial Award. For regular 

involvement in club activities and gaining the 

respect of senior members: Darcy Ryan  

Geoff OõBrien Memorial Award. For recognition 

of a club members contribution in assisting the 

administration of the club particularly in relation 

to upstairs operations:  Graham Thorn  

Jaden Computers Female Club Member.  

This award recognises an outstanding 

contribution made to the club by a female 

member:  Kath Ninness  

Competitor of the year: Lachlan OõReilly 

Team of the Year: Masters 220s Boat Crew: 

Deanne Crockett, Paul Worland, Terry Maher, 

Paul Kelly, Brad Field  

Annual Club Awards  
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Club Champions  

Under 15 Female: Erin Willis 

Under 15 Male: Sean OõReilly 

Under 17 Male: Lachlan OõReilly 

Under 19 Male: Jedd Venn  

Patrol of the Year  

Patrol 10: Jamie Marschke, Shane Ellis, Neil 

Charles, Joanna Charles, Zoe Burgess, Steve 

Ryan, Darcy Ryan, Keegan Ellis, Koby Nolan, 

Charlotte Williams, Rebekkah Abbood.  

New Year's Day patrol this team were tested 

with several major incidents on an extremely 

busy day at Park Beach including an epileptic 

fit up in the restaurant, closure of the Beach 

due to 3 confirmed shark sightings, first aid to a 

surfer for a fin chop and 10 rescues in the 

afternoon. The patrol worked efficiently as a 

team on one of the busiest days of the year it 

was especially rewarding to see the younger 

members step up and respond with a high level 

of maturity. 100% patrol to  members. Well done 

patrol.  

Ainsworth,  

    Michael  

Bailey, Jason  

Beavis, Mark  

Beckett,  

    Lorenz 

Beckett, Ryan  

Beckett, Zara  

Beech, Brad  

Beech, Grace  

Benson, Barrie  

Blackford,  

    Andrew  

Bohringer, Tess 

Bulloch, Craig  

Charnock,  

    Ben 

Down,  

    Matthew  

Down, Nathan  

Ellis, Keegan 

Sean, Golding  

Golding, Jake  

Hicks, Mikaela  

Hodgson,  

    Hannah  

Johnston, Lisa  

Joseph,  

    Kaylene  

Marschke,  

    Jamie  

McKinnon,  

    Reece  

McVicar,  

    Stuart  

Mitchell, Barry  

O'Donnell,  

    Matthew  

OõReilly,  

    Lachlan  

OõReilly, Sean 

Pallet, Connor  

Pallet, Paul  

Pittman,  

    Carrie  

Pittman, Meg  

Riches, Keiran  

Rigden, Grant  

Ryan, Darcy  

Schultz, Ben 

Smyth, Angus  

Smyth,  

    Georgia  

Smyth, Lilli 

Smyth, Mac  

Smyth, Ollie  

Smyth, Rach  

Stocks, Jack  

Tempone,  

    Cec  

White, Eli 

White,  

    Graham  

Willis, Euan 

Willis, Gavin  

Willis, Imogen  

100% Patrol Members  
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Special mention long service and active 

reserve members who have completed the 

rostered hours  

Daniel Bannerman 43.5 hours (Active Reserve)  

Brook Down 32.5 hours (Long Service)  

Peter Grant 38 hours (Long Service)  

Catherine Ninness 43 hours (Long Service)  



 

2014-2015 Rescues 

Type       Times 6-8   8-9   9-10   10-11   11-12   12-1   1-2   2-3   3-4   4-5   5-7   Total 

No Gear  0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 

Rescue Tube  0 0 0 0 1 0 0 1 2 2 0 6 

Rescue Board  0 0 0 4 0 2 5 5 6 5 0 27 

IRB 0 0 0 0 2 0 0 5 0 0 0 7 

RWVC 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

ORB 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

RIB 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

JRB 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Surfboat  0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Helicopter  0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Surfboard  0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

Other  0 0 16 20 11 7 5 8 10 6 0 0 

Total  0 0 17 24 14 9 10 19 18 13 0 124 

coffs harbour surf life saving club 2014 -2015 annual report  
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{ƻŎƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘŜ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƴƻǘ 

ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘΦ 

Membership Trends  

Category  ô07/õ08 ô08/õ09 ô09/õ10 ô10/õ11 ô11/õ12 ô12/õ13 ô13/õ14 ô14/õ15 

Probationary  0 0 0 0 0 2 0 1 

Junior Activities (5 -13yrs) 157 247 281 257 239 210 191 205 

Cadet (13 -15yrs) 16 19 20 26 29 37 26 26 

Active (15 -18yrs) 21 25 20 19 19 18 35 35 

Active (18yrs and over)  66 84 99 105 101 99 85 77 

Award Member  0 2 1 0 0 0 0 0 

Reserve Active  9 7 8 7 8 9 8 10 

Long Service  35 36 32 28 34 37 34 33 

Life Member  17 16 17 19 18 17 20 20 

Honorary  0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

General  0 0 1 0 0 0 0 0 

TOTAL 321 436 479 461 448 429 399 407 
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!ǿŀǊŘ ¢ƻǘŀƭ aŀƭŜ CŜƳŀƭŜ 

!ǇǇƭȅ ό{ŜƴƛƻǊύ CƛǊǎǘ !ƛŘ н н л 

!ǇǇƭȅ CƛǊǎǘ !ƛŘ όI[¢C!омм!ύ н н л 

!ǇǇƭȅ {ǳǊŦ !ǿŀǊŜƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ {ŜƭŦ-wŜǎŎǳŜ {ƪƛƭƭǎ όt¦!{!wлмн/ύ нм мо у 

!ǎǎŜǎǎƻǊ .ǊƻƴȊŜ aŜŘŀƭƭƛƻƴ м м л 

.ǊƻƴȊŜ aŜŘŀƭƭƛƻƴ нл мо т 

/ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜ LL ƛƴ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ό!ǉǳŀǝŎ wŜǎŎǳŜύ όt¦!нмлмнύ нм мо у 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƪǇƭŀŎŜ όt¦!/haллм/ύ нм мо у 

/ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǘŜŀƳ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜƴŜǎǎ ό.{.C[aомн/ύ о н м 

/ǊŜǿ ǎƳŀƭƭ ǇƻǿŜǊŎǊŀƊ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜǎŎǳŜ ƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ όt¦!{!wлмр!ύ м л м 

Cƻƭƭƻǿ 5ŜŬƴŜŘ hŎŎǳǇŀǝƻƴŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ {ŀŦŜǘȅ tƻƭƛŎƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ tǊƻŎŜŘǳǊŜǎ όt¦!hI{ллм/ύ нм мо у 

Lw. /ǊŜǿ /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜ м л м 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мл т о п 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мм мт ф у 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мн мр т у 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мо мо у р 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мп мф у мм 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ у - wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ол нм ф 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ ф он мн нл 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мл ф о с 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мм мф мл ф 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мн мр т у 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мо мп ф р 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ мп нл у мн 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ с - wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ нт мм мс 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ т - wŜǎǘǊƛŎǘŜŘ ом нн ф 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ у ол нм ф 

WǳƴƛƻǊ !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ tǊŜƭƛƳƛƴŀǊȅ 9Ǿŀƭǳŀǝƻƴ ¦ƴŘŜǊ ф он мн нл 

aŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ŀǘ ŀƴ LƴŎƛŘŜƴǘ {ŎŜƴŜ όt¦!hI{ллн.ύ с с л 

hǇŜǊŀǘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ {ȅǎǘŜƳǎ ŀƴŘ 9ǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘ όt¦!ht9лмо!ύ нм мо у 

tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀƴ !ǉǳŀǝŎ wŜǎŎǳŜ hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ όt¦!{!wлмо!ύ нм мо у 

tŜǊŦƻǊƳ /tw όI[¢/twнмм!ύ м л м 

tǊƻǾƛŘŜ ōŀǎƛŎ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ƭƛŦŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ όI[¢C!нмм!ύ нм мо у 

tǊƻǾƛŘŜ /ŀǊŘƛƻǇǳƭƳƻƴŀǊȅ wŜǎǳǎŎƛǘŀǝƻƴ ώ/twϐ όI[¢!L5ллмύ мт т мл 

tǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǎǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǎǇƛƴŀƭ ƛƴƧǳǊȅ όt¦!9a9ллп!ύ п о м 

{ŜŀǊŎƘ ŀǎ ŀ aŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŀƴ !ǉǳŀǝŎ {ŜŀǊŎƘ ¢ŜŀƳ όt¦!{!wлмм/ύ с с л 

{ƛƭǾŜǊ aŜŘŀƭƭƛƻƴ !ǉǳŀǝŎ wŜǎŎǳŜ с с л 

{ƛƭǾŜǊ aŜŘŀƭƭƛƻƴ .ŀǎƛŎ .ŜŀŎƘ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ о н м 

{Ǉƛƴŀƭ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ п о м 

{ǳǊŦ !ǿŀǊŜ hƴŜ он нн мл 

{ǳǊŦ !ǿŀǊŜ ¢ǿƻ оп мо нм 

{ǳǊŦ hŶŎƛŀƭ [ŜǾŜƭ м ф р п 

{ǳǊŦ tƭŀȅ hƴŜ нп мм мо 

{ǳǊŦ tƭŀȅ ¢ǿƻ ол нм ф 

{ǳǊŦ wŜǎŎǳŜ /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜ ό/tw 9ƴŘƻǊǎŜŘύ му т мм 

{ǳǊŦ {ŀŦŜ hƴŜ мл п с 

{ǳǊŦ {ŀŦŜ ¢ǿƻ мф мл ф 

{ǳǊŦ {ƳŀǊǘ hƴŜ мр т у 

{ǳǊŦ {ƳŀǊǘ ¢ǿƻ мо у р 

¦ƴŘŜǊǘŀƪŜ ōŜŀŎƘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ όt¦!ht9лнт!ύ о н м 

²ƻǊƪ !ǳǘƻƴƻƳƻǳǎƭȅ όt¦!¢9!ллн.ύ о н м 

²ƻǊƪ 9ũŜŎǝǾŜƭȅ ƛƴ ŀ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŀŦŜǘȅ hǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ όt¦!¢9!ллп5ύ нм мо у 

²ƻǊƪ ƛƴ ŀ ¢ŜŀƳ όt¦!¢9!ллм.ύ нн мп у 

¢ƻǘŀƭ улт прп оро 

нлмп-нлмр {[{ !ǿŀǊŘǎ                             
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!ōƻƻŘΣ wŜōŜƪŀƘ ф 
!ŘŀƳǎΣ aŀǊƪ олΦнр 
!ŘŀƳǎΣ ¢ƻƳ нуΦр 
!ƛƴǎǿƻǊǘƘΣ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ пф 
.ŀŎƪƘƻǳǎŜΣ ¢ǊŀŎŜȅ оΦр 
.ŀŎƪƘƻǳǎŜΣ ¢ǊŜƴǘ тΦр 
.ŀƛƭŜȅΣ Wŀǎƻƴ рмΦнр 
.ŀƛƭŜȅΣ WƻǎƛŜ му 
.ŀƛƭŜȅΣ bƛŎƪ млΦр 
.ŀƴƴŜǊƳŀƴΣ 5ŀƴƛŜƭ поΦр 
.ŀǊǊȅΣ /ƛŀǊŀ отΦр 
.ŜŀǾƛǎΣ YȅƭŜ нфΦр 
.ŜŀǾƛǎΣ aŀǊƪ рсΦр 
.ŜŎƪŜǧΣ [ƻǊŜƴȊ роΦр 
.ŜŎƪŜǧΣ wȅŀƴ рм 
.ŜŎƪŜǧΣ ½ŀǊŀ пс 
.ŜŜŎƘΣ .ǊŀŘ сл 
.ŜŜŎƘΣ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ оΦр 
.ŜŜŎƘΣ DǊŀŎŜ офΦр 
.ŜƭƭΣ aŜƭƛǎǎŀ пнΦр 
.ŜƴǎƻƴΣ .ŀǊǊƛŜ рр 
.ŜǘƭŀƴŘΣ !ƭƛŎƛŀ н 
.ƭŀŎƪŦƻǊŘΣ !ƴŘǊŜǿ соΦр 
.ƭŀȅΣ WŀŎƻō нмΦр 
.ƭŀȅΣ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ онΦр 
.ƻƘǊƛƴƎŜǊΣ ¢Ŝǎǎ отΦр 
.ƻƻǘƘΣ bŀǘƘŀƴ р 
.ƻǎǎƘŀǊŘΣ WŜǊŜƳȅ нтΦр 
.ƻǎǎƘŀǊŘΣ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ л 
.ǊǳƎƎƛǎǎŜǊΣ !ƭŜȄŀƴŘǊŀ мс 
.ǳƭƭƻŎƘΣ /ƘƭƻŜ поΦтр 
.ǳƭƭƻŎƘΣ /ǊŀƛƎ псΦр 
.ǳƭƭƻŎƘΣ aŜƭƛǎǎŀ нΦнр 
.ǳǊƎŜǎǎΣ {ƛƳƻƴ уΦр 
.ǳǊƎŜǎǎΣ ½ƻŜ уΦнр 
.ǳǎōȅΣ 9Ƴƛƭȅ оо 
.ǳǘƭŜǊΣ .ŀǊǊȅ тΦр 
/ŀǊŀƘΣ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ о 
/ŀǾŜΣ tŀǘǊƛŎƛŀ рΦр 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎΣ /ƭŀǳŘƛŀ ор 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎΣ Wƻŀƴƴŀ но 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎΣ aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ мн 
/ƘŀǊƭŜǎΣ bŜƛƭ нпΦтр 
/ƘŀǊƴƻŎƪΣ .Ŝƴ пф 
/ƘƛǾŜǊǎΣ WƻǎƘǳŀ л 
5ŀȅΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ W мн 
5ƻǳƎƘŜǊǘȅΣ tŜǘŜǊ оΦр 
5ƻǿƴΣ .Ǌƻƻƪ онΦр 
5ƻǿƴΣ aŀǧƘŜǿ рнΦр 
5ƻǿƴΣ bŀǘƘŀƴ рнΦр 
5ƻȅƭŜΣ wȅŀƴ рл 
9ƭƭƛǎΣ YŜŜƎŀƴ пфΦнр 
9ƭƭƛǎΣ {ƘŀƴŜ руΦтр 
CƛǘȊƎŜǊŀƭŘΣ 5ŀƛǎȅ ноΦр 

CƭŀƴŀƎŀƴΣ .ǊƻƴǘŜ с 
CƻȄΣ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ л 
DŜŜΣ aŜƪŀ нрΦр 
DƻƭŘƛƴƎΣ WŀƪŜ роΦр 
DƻƭŘƛƴƎΣ [ŜƛƎƘ пм 
DƻƭŘƛƴƎΣ {Ŝŀƴ ро 
DƻƻŘŜƴƻǳƎƘΣ ½ŀŘŜ он 
DǊŀƴǘΣ tŜǘŜǊ оу 
DǊŀȅΣ 9ƭƛƧŀƘ ст 
IŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ /ƘƭƻŜ ос 
IŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴΣ {Ŝŀƴ нмΦр 
IŀǿƪŜǎΣ tŜǘŜǊ рΦр 
IŜƭƳōǊƛƎƘǘΣ /ƘŀǊƭŜǎ уΦр 
IƛŎƪǎΣ aƛƪŀŜƭŀ роΦнр 
IƛƭƭƛŀǊΣ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅ нмΦр 
IƻŘƎǎƻƴΣ Dǳȅ офΦнр 
IƻŘƎǎƻƴΣ IŀƴƴŀƘ ос 
IǳǘŎƘƛƴǎƻƴΣ .Ŝƴ мр 
LŀƴƴǳŎŎƛƭƭƛΣ CŜŘŜǊƛŎƻ онΦр 
WŀŎƻōǎΣ IŀǊǊƛǎƻƴ ннΦр 
WŀƳŜǎƻƴΣ WƻŀƴƴŜ тΦр 
WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴΣ [ƛǎŀ по 
WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴŜΣ bƛŎƻƭŀ тΦр 
WƻǎŜǇƘΣ 9Ƴƛƭȅ пф 
WƻǎŜǇƘΣ YŀȅƭŜƴŜ сл 
WƻǎŜǇƘΣ [ŀŎƘƭŀƴ нфΦнр 
YŜƴƴŜŘȅΣ {ƻƴƴȅ нуΦр 
YƻǎǘŜǊΣ DǊŀŎŜ ннΦр 
[ŜŀƴŜȅΣ 5ŜŎƭŀƴ т 
[ȅƻƴǎΣ Wŀƛ нп 
aŀƘŜǊΣ ¢ŜǊǊȅ оΦнр 
aŀƴƴΣ !ŀǊƻƴ ор 
aŀƴƴΣ WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ нΦр 
aŀǊǎŎƘƪŜΣ WŀƳƛŜ рл 
aŎ5ƻƴƻǳƎƘΣ aƻǊƎŀƴ спΦр 
aŎ9ƴǘȅǊŜΣ ¢ƻƳ прΦр 
aŎYƛƴƴƻƴΣ wŜŜŎŜ рнΦр 
aŎ±ƛŎŀǊΣ {ǘǳŀǊǘ ппΦр 
aŜǊŎȅ LǊŜƭŀƴŘΣ WŀŎƻō пс 
aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭΣ .ŀǊǊȅ псΦр 
aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭΣ WŜŘŘ ол 
aƛǘŎƘŜƭƭΣ WƻƴŀƘ отΦр 
aƻǊƎŀƴΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ по 
aƻǊƎŀƴΣ WƻŜƭ орΦр 
bƛŎƻƭΣ 5ŀǾƛŘ ноΦр 
bƛŎƻƭΣ YǳǊǘ ол 
bƛƴƴŜǎǎΣ /ŀǘƘŜǊƛƴŜ по 
bƛƴƴŜǎǎΣ tŀǳƭ мфΦр 
bƻōƭŜΣ !ǎƘƭŜŜ офΦр 
bƻƭŀƴΣ Yƻōȅ оуΦнр 
hȫ/ƻƴƴƻǊΣ WƻǊŘŀƴ оуΦр 
hȫwŜƛƭƭȅΣ 5ŀǊǊŜƴ пуΦр 
hȫwŜƛƭƭȅΣ [ŀŎƘƭŀƴ соΦнр 
hȫwŜƛƭƭȅΣ {Ŝŀƴ тф 

hȫ{ƘŜŀΣ /ŀƭƭǳƳ нмΦр 
hϥ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ aŀǧƘŜǿ спΦтр 
hϥ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭΣ {ŀƳǳŜƭ нлΦр 
hƴƭŜȅΣ Yŀƛ пс 
tŀƭƭŜǘΣ /ƻƴƴƻǊ рр 
tŀƭƭŜǘΣ tŀǳƭ пт 
tŀǾŜȅΣ WŀŎƪ фΦр 
tƛǧƳŀƴΣ /ŀǊǊƛŜ сн 
tƛǧƳŀƴΣ aŜƎ рс 
tƛǧƳŀƴΣ {ǘŜǾŜ мрΦр 
tƻƭƪƛƴƎƘƻǊƴŜΣ LǎŀŀŎ псΦр 
wƛŎƘŜǎΣ YŜƛǊŀƴ ру 
wƛƎŘŜƴΣ DǊŀƴǘ пу 
wƻŘŘŜƴōȅΣ wǳōȅ му 
wƻǎŜǿƻƻŘΣ .Ŝŀǳ мтΦр 
wȅŀƴΣ 5ŀǊŎȅ пфΦр 
wȅŀƴΣ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴ пмΦтр 
{ŀƴŘŜǊǎΣ WŀƳŜǎ мр 
{ŎƘǳƭǘȊΣ .Ŝƴ ор 
{ŎƘǳƳŜǊ-/ŀƭŘǿŜƭƭΣ 
   /ƻƴƴƻǊ пс 
{ƛƳƳƻƴΣ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅ офΦр 
{ƛƳƳƻƴΣ aŀǧƘŜǿ нсΦр 
{ƳƛǘƘΣ .ŀȅŘƛŀƴ мн 
{ƳƛǘƘΣ /ƻǳǊǘƴŜȅ ррΦр 
{ƳȅǘƘΣ !ƴƎǳǎ улΦр 
{ƳȅǘƘΣ DŜƻǊƎƛŀ рсΦр 
{ƳȅǘƘΣ [ƛƭƭƛ стΦр 
{ƳȅǘƘΣ aŀŎƪŜƴȊƛŜ ттΦнр 
{ƳȅǘƘΣ hƭƛǾŜǊ рп 
{ƳȅǘƘΣ wŀŎƘŀŜƭ млмΦр 
{ǘŜǾŜƴǎΣ WŀȅŘŀƴ нн 
{ǘƻŎƪǎΣ WŀŎƪ рп 
¢ŜƳǇƻƴŜΣ /ŜŎƛƭ птΦр 
¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ tƻǇǇȅ ноΦр 
±ŜƴƴΣ WŜŘ оуΦр 
²ŀƪŜΣ WƻƘƴ т 
²ŀǊŘƳŀƴΣ {ŀƳ рн 
²ƘƛǘŜΣ 9ƭƛ соΦр 
²ƘƛǘŜΣ DǊŀƘŀƳ рр 
²ƛŎƪǎΣ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ му 
²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎΣ /ƘŀǊƭƻǧŜ му 
²ƛƭƭƛǎΣ 9Ǌƛƴ ом 
²ƛƭƭƛǎΣ 9ǳŀƴ поΦр 
²ƛƭƭƛǎΣ DŀǾƛƴ пс 
²ƛƭƭƛǎΣ LƳƻƎŜƴ оо 
²ƻǊƭŀƴŘΣ tŀǳƭ п 
½ŀǿŀŘȊƪƛΣ !ŀǊƻƴ пу 
                              ¢h¢![    рослΦтр       

Patrol Hours  
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tŀƎŜ му 



 

Juniors 

Committee  
Chairman: Brad Beech  

Treasurer: Scott Bohringer  

Secretary: Joanne Hickey  

Branch Delegates: Brad Beech and Joanne Hickey  

Superintendents: Tony Nolan and Shane Blundell  

Water Safety Co -ordinators:  Nicola Onley, Craig Bullock, Steve Ryan  

Gear Steward:  Mick Canning  

Catering/BBQ Co -ordinators:  Melissa Felton, Tammy Blundell, Fran OõShea 

Member Protection Officer:  Cath Ninness  

Head Coach:  Sean Golding  

Recorder:  Joanne Hickey  

Education Officer Juniors:  Joanne Jameson  

Age Managers  

Under 6:  The Bullock Family  

Under 7:  Jodie Ninness  

Under 8:  Darren Jameson and Annette Ryan  

Under 9:  Darren OôReilly and Virginia OõGarey 

Under 10:  Adrian Keegan  

Under 11:  Paul Ninness and Daniel Bannerman  

Under 12:  Lauren Ireland and Lilly Smyth  

Under 13:  Bryce Milne and Georgia Smyth  

Under 14:  Sheryl Attwood and Scott Bohringer   

IRB Drivers 
Matt OõDonnell 

Angus Smyth  

Gavin Willis  

Rachael Smyth  

Steve Pittman  

Shane Ellis  

coffs harbour surf life saving club 2014 -2015 annual report  
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The juniors have enjoyed another great surf 

season with only a couple of bad weather/

surf days.  

We had excellent numbers register in all 

age groups, with good retention carrying 

through the season.  

The green caps and under 8õs had a ball 

learning surf skills on the boogie boards as 

well as enhancing their skills on the sand 

with obstacle courses, flags and beach 

sprints. 

The 9õs to 13õs had some excellent wave 

days to learn and improve their surf skills 

both on the boards and surf swimming, they 

also completed their surf education and so 

continuing on the path to becoming patrol 

members for our club.  

We had a large group of under 14õs 

successfully complete their SRC this year 

and will continue on to become valuable 

patrol members for our club.  

We have had a great season in 

competition with big numbers training 

every week, which produce great results.  

Branch champions  

6TH NSW Country Championships  

21st overall NSW State Championships  

1st Country team NSW State 

Championships  

With the guidance of our excellent 

coaching staff these results will only 

continue to get better.  

The kitchen was completed which has 

been a great success not only as a revenue 

raiser serving great food and coffee on a 

Sunday but a nicer spot to be able to 

conduct day to day business.  

The juniors held their AGM on the last day of 

nippers that was a great success with all 

positions filled.  

I would like to thank the committee and 

age manages for all their tireless work they 

have put in over the season and also 

welcome all the new committee members 

for next season. I would also like to thank all 

the water safety team for their continued 

efforts, without them we can not train or 

hold nippers.  

Thank you  

Brad Beech  

JAC Coffs Harbour Surf Club  

Junior Activities Managerõs Report 
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UNDER 8: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    Noah Yardley and Emily Jameson  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Jaclyn Wynne  

Water Champion -  

    Malone Canning  

Beach Champion -  

    Daniel Williams  

 

UNDER 9: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    Max  Grant and Chloe Caldwell  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Breah Fischer  

Water Champion -  

    Sylas Phillips 

Beach Champion -  

    Flynn Assigal-Ireland  

 

UNDER 10: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    Trey Palmer-Jurd and Erin Pike  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Nick Caldwell  

Water Champions -  

    Lily Betland  

Beach Champion -  

    Aspyn Keegan  

 

UNDER 11: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    William McCormack & Grace McCormack  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Oliver Canning  

Water Champion -  

    Olissa Onley  

Beach Champion -  

    Hayley Fischer  

UNDER 12: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    Jack Caldwell and Casey Wynn  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Joe Mitchell and Sophie Ryan  

 

UNDER 13: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    Lachlan Golding and Tara Leaney  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Zoe Hilliar 

Water Champion -  

    Jack Canning  

Beach Champion -  

    Tadgh OõShea 

 

UNDER 14: 

Champion Lifesaver -  

    Ben Schultz and Ciara Barry  

Water and Beach Champion -  

    Tess Bohringer 

Water Champion -  

    Imogen Willis  

 

Rotary Citizenship:   

    Grace Beech and Tess Bohringer  

 

Kim Bear Award:  

    Sylas Phillips and Breah Fischer  

 

Senior Club Person:  

    Fred Mitchell and Hayley Fischer  

 

Charlie Helmbright Award:  

    Craig Bulloch  

 

Water Safety Champion Award:  

   Barry Mitchell  

coffs harbour surf life saving club 2014 -2015 annual report  

2014-2015 Junior Awards  
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GEOFF KING 
MOTORS 

Coffs Harbour 

 AJ Burrall ð Accountants  

Amart All Sport  

Beachlander  Holiday Apartments  

Bob Chambers  

Bray Street Butchery  

Brown & Hurley  

Bunnings Coffs Harbour  

Capral Aluminium  

Christian Assemblies  

Clarence Consultants  

Coffs Coast Health  

Coffs Harbour Collectors Club  

Cross Fit Park Beach  

Faircloth & Reynolds  

GK Denney Tyres  

Jax Tyres 

JDR Windows and Doors  

Keith Logue & Sons  

LJ Williams Timber 

NBNTV  

NSW Office of Communities,  

      Sport & Recreation  

Palm Centre Chicken Butchery  

Quality Inn  

The Good Guys  

Tradewind Apartments  

Tuffco Glass  

Wyndham Resorts  
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